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THE LYMPSTONE HERALD 
 June 2014                                                   Volume 37, Number 10 

PARISH COUNCIL 

RAY THE POSTMAN 

STAYS IN 

LYMPSTONE! 

 
A packed meeting on 2

nd
 June 2014 

congratulated Jennifer and Brian 

Mather on their campaign to keep Ray, 

our Postman, in the Village.  Royal 

Mail are threatening to move him to 

Littleham.  A partial victory or a good 

compromise has been reached 

Ray will be with us for six months at 

the end of which there will be another 

review, so Ray will continue here! 

He is so grateful and doesn't know how 

he can thank the village enough. 

The email received from the Chief 

Executive Officer of Royal Mail, Moya 

Greene, said that she had asked her 

senior management team to look into 

the problem. We still want to keep 

supporting Ray and to continue we 

have started an on-line petition, 

accessed from the Lympstone Village 

website.  We want Royal Mail to know 

that we will not give up on wanting    

Ray to continue here and 

 for them to consider local customers 

and circumstances when postal rounds 

are reviewed. Thank you for your 

support. Lympstone people power has 

achieved a great deal.  

 
DAWLISH WARREN AND 

EXMOUTH  BEACH 

MANAGEMENT SCHEME. 

 

The Environment Agency, Teignbridge 

District Council and East Devon 

District Council are working together 

on the above scheme. They will be 

holding two public drop in exhibitions 

in June to provide some more 

information on the scheme.  Exmouth 

will be from 2.00pm – 8.00pm on 24
th

 

June 2014 at the Ocean Blue on 

Exmouth seafront. 
Updates will also be posted on the 

Gov.uk website - 

https://www.gov.uk/government/public

ations/dawlish-warren-and-exmouth-

beach-management . 

______________________________________________________ 
Editor: Chris Carter, Tel 274104. Copy editor – P Acca 

Deputy Editors – Terri Scott  

             Advertising - Liz Griffith:  Lympstone web site – www.lympstone.org 

Copy deadline for the next issue – Tuesday July 8
th

, 10am  

Copy by e-mail, if possible to chriscarterathome@hotmail.com 

The Editor at Hillcrest, Greenhill Ave, Lympstone, EX8 5HW 

Distribution by the Telfers, Tel 272275 and others 

50p 
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sold 
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VILLAGE TELEGRAPH POLES 

 
The telegraph  poles in the village have 

long been an accepted form of 

advertising local events.  However, 

things are getting out of hand again and 

they need tidying up.  The Parish 

Council has produced a Code of Good 

Practice.  This is displayed on each of 

the village Notice Boards.  

 

Over the next couple of weeks, 

volunteers will be checking each 

telegraph pole to make sure that it only 

contains notices about village events 

and meets the rest of the criteria in the 

Code of Good Practice.  Any notices 

that don’t meet these will be removed 

 

 Many poles also have a lot of staples 

left from when notices are torn down.  

These need to be removed to stop the 

poles becoming an eyesore.  Remember 

we are in the Best Kept Village 

Competition this year and   we must all 

do our best to show that our village is 

well cared-for. 

  
If you would like to help keep a 

Telegraph pole near you looking tidy, 

then please just do so.  There is no need 

to apply or even ask. 

 

Clerk to the Council: A J Le Riche, 

DMS, 43 Salisbury Road, Exmouth, 

EX8 1SL, 279665/ 07866 535580 

clerk@lympstone.org 

 

 
PENNIES 

MAKE 

POUNDS 

 

Exmouth & Lympstone Hospiscare 

would like to say a huge thank you to 

all the Londis customers who regularly 

put money into our collection tin - 

every penny is appreciated.  As many 

of you may have seen from the 

Certificate displayed in the shop - your 

loose change has recently given your 

local Charity over £300. 

Our Nurses look after families in 

Exmouth and Lympstone when they 

most need us, and from every £1 

donated to us 95p is spent on patient 

care. 

A big thank you especially to Jo in 

Londis who is so supportive of 

Exmouth & Lympstone Hospiscare - 

you are all helping us to help others.   

Thank you 

   
Frances Longhurst,  

 

 

FROM THE EDITOR 

 

Unfortunately our Editor, Chris Carter 

is in hospital.  Terri Scott and Judith 

Carter have worked   to complete and 

produce this month’s Herald in his 

absence.  So fewer pictures this month! 

Apologies for any omissions. 

mailto:clerk@lympstone.org
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GRANT GUIDELINES FOR 

FISHERMEN’S EQUIPMENT 

FUND  

 

Devon Community Foundation invests 

and manages funds and distributes 

grants on behalf of individuals,  

companies, charitable trusts and 

statutory agencies to meet needs in 

Devon.  

Who can apply?  
Individuals whose trade has severely 

been affected by storm damage which 

occurred between the dates of 1st 

December 2013 and 31st March 2014.  

If you need more information please 

contact:  

Devon Community Foundation  

The Factory  

Leat Street  

Tiverton  

Devon  

EX16 5LL  

Tel: 01884 235887 or e-mail 

grants@devoncf.com Devon 

Community Foundation, registered 

charity no. 1057923  

PANTOMIME TIME 

 
4

th
, 5

th
 & 6

th
 December are the dates for 

the Players’ Christmas Production, with 

a new young director - Sophie 

Lupton.  Auditions will be in July 

(exact dates in the next Newsletter), but 

we would like names NOW of anyone 

who is interested in taking part  – either 

on stage or backstage.  We are 

currently searching for 

somebody to help with 

both the Music and 

Dancing in this 

Production.  If anyone can 

offer help or suggest some 

names, we would be most grateful. 

 Rehearsals begin on 16
th
 September 

and will continue on every Tuesday and 

Thursday evening right up to the final 

Dress Rehearsal on Tuesday 2
nd

 

December.  If you have any potential 

candidates you would like to propose, 

or any ideas or suggestions to make, 

please would you contact Sophie on 

sophielupton2014@hotmail.co.uk, or if 

you have no email facility then give 

Shirley a call on 01395 265 147. 

 

Sophie Lupton 

 

FURRY DANCE 

CREAM TEAS  
 

Our annual cream tea 

event will be on Sunday 

15th June, 2.30 – 4.30pm in the 

beautiful setting of the cliff top garden 

at Four Winds, Sowden Lane 

 

Chris Doak 

 

VILLAGE WEB SITE  

Any updated information 

please contact.  

Update@lympstone.org or call 01395 

489506 
Mark Reynolds 

mailto:Update@lympstone.org
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LYMPSTONE FOLK  

 

Every second 

Wednesday 9.00pm The Globe. 

 

Tony Day 

 

POLICE  

Contact details 

PCSO Sarah Trayhurn 

30110 

Emergency 999 

General Enquiries 101 

sarah.trayhurn@devonandcornwall.pn

n.police.uk 

 

BEST KEPT VILLAGE  

 

We are in the middle of the judging 

period.  Please continue to look after 

Lympstone. 

ADOPT A TELEGRAPH POLE. 

Remove staples and pins which have 

become an eyesore.  Where is your 

nearest? 

 

Terri Scott 

 

FRIENDS OF THE CHURCH 

LOTTERY 

 

The £25 winner of the May draw is 

Brian Brockman.   

 

Clive Wilson 

 

 

 

 MOBILE LIBRARY   
 

Friday June 20
th
 and July 18th  

Meadow Close: 10:15 -10:35            

Car Park 10.45 – 11.45                                   

 

Diana Letcher 
 

PARISH CHURCH 

 
All are welcome to our services  

Sunday:  8 am and 10 am 

Wednesday: 11 am 

Full details in the church porch or 

under the railway arch church notice 

board 

Gluten-free wafers are available at our 

services. Communicants should make 

their need known before the service. 

Communion Boxes – Boxes containing 

material to help children follow and 

understand the Eucharist are available 

at the back of the church.  If you wish 

to share the worship with your child 

please ask a sides person for a box.   

Junior Church meets in the vestry 

during the 10am Sung Eucharist service 

every 2nd, 4th and 5th Sunday of each 

month.  

Parable of Talents Challenge - We hope 

you are enjoying the Challenge and 

look forward to receiving the proceeds 

by Sunday, 6
th
 July.  Hopefully this 

extended date will give you a few more 

weeks to maximise your profit! For 

more information, contact Ian and 

Heather Stratford. 

 

mailto:sarah.trayhurn@devonandcornwall.pnn.police.uk
mailto:sarah.trayhurn@devonandcornwall.pnn.police.uk
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Joint Mission Community Service: 

There will be a joint service for all the 

mission community on 29
th
 June at 

10.00 am in Holy Trinity.  There will 

not be a 10.00 am Sung Eucharist at 

Lympstone but Holy Communion will 

be said at 8.00 am.  

Cricket Match:  The annual cricket 

match organised by the Friends of the 

Church will take place on 12
th
 June 

commencing at 6:00 pm at St Peter’s 

School.  Please do try to support this 

relaxed social evening and pray for fine 

weather!  

Quiet Prayer Time – The next Quiet 

Prayer Time will be Monday 8
th

 June at 

9.30am in church, and is open to 

everyone.  Please join us for half an 

hour of prayer, readings and quiet 

contemplation.  For more information, 

or just a chat, please ring Demelza on 

272243. 

The church BBQ will be lunchtime on 

Sunday 6th July at Amanzi Harefield 

Drive.   

Sea Sunday Service will be held on the 

slipway of Lympstone Boat Shelter, 

13th July, by kind permission of the 

Harbour Board and the Sailing Club.  

This year it will be will be taken by 

Revd. Sid Humphries from 11.30 am. 

 

First World War Memorial Service is to 

be held on 4th August at  7.30 pm.  

 

Revd Sid Humphries  to be ordained 

 28th September is a big day for 

Lympstone Church. 

Revd. Sid will be ordained Priest at a 

service in St Gregory's Church, Seaton 

at 10,30 am.  Because of this service 

there will be no 10 am service at 

Lympstone on that day.   

 

The Lay lead service at 8 am is 

unaffected.  

 

Revd Sid's first Holy Communion 

service  will be at 5 pm. 

 

Revd. Sid invites all to join us for any 

or all of the above events.  'They will 

be  village occasions to celebrate Sea 

Sunday and a ‘local lad’ to the 

Priesthood (Tina and I have lived in or 

been associated with the village for 

over 40 years, both our children went 

to the local primary school, as well as 

three of our grandchildren ). Also an 

opportunity for us as a village, to 

collectively remember and to reflect 

upon the sacrifices made by so many 

loved ones from this village during the  

 

 

First World War.   

Details for all the events will be 

circulated nearer the time, look out for 

the posters in the usual places. 

 

As always my prayers go with you as I 

daily pray for all who live and work in 

the village.  

 

Revd. Sid Humphries.' 

Brian Mather 
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RAY THE POSTMAN 

 

As part of the campaign to keep  

Ray we have  appeared on Radio 

Devon's Good Morning Devon and the 

evening news of both BBC and ITV 

regional news.  (see the link from the 

village website to You Tube.) 

Thank you all and please continue to 

support the campaign and sign the 

petition which has a link from the 

village website. 

 

Brian and Jennifer Mather 

 

STOP PRESS 

Great news  Ray will be with us for six 

months at  least, he is very grateful for 

the support and hopes  that everything 

will be resolved in the new year. 

 

FURRY DANCE 

Preparations are well underway for this 

year's  Furry Dance, Saturday 2nd 

August. We have started to receive 

requests for Pannier Market  

 pitches. As space is limited and our 

priority is to accommodate regular and 

local supporters, it would be helpful if 

any village  individuals or organisations 

wanting a pitch, book before 30th June. 

After that date we will offer left over 

spaces to those on our  holding list, 

giving due consideration to the overall 

balance and variety of stalls. 

If you wish to book a pitch or require 

more details,  please contact Pauline 

Stewart on 01395 263097 or email:  

Pauline at hollywell@hotmail.co.uk 

 We will publicise the detailed 

programme of other activities in next 

month's  Herald, closely followed by 

information leaflets available  from 

local shops, pubs, nursery and other 

village outlets. 

 

 Chris Doak 

 

EXE ESTUARY TRAIL 

 
 One accident was reported 

in the book at the 

Newsagents this month. 

On the 14
th
 May a cyclist  

was knocked off  his bike by a car at 

the junction of Chapel Road and The 

Strand. The cyclist was taken to A & E 

as he had cuts and bruises and a blow to 

his head. Please will the Lympstone 

driver who was involved  report this 

accident to the police using the 101 

number ( unless they have already done 

so), otherwise Devon County Council 

will continue to maintain that we are an 

accident free zone! 

 
Judith Carter 

36
TH

 SHERRY MORNING 

 

Sunday 27
th
 July 2pm to 6pm at The 

Globe 

Following the great success of the 

Sherry Morning in 2013 at The Globe 

with exceedingly generous support 
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from Mike and Ange we have found 

our “Shangri-La”!  We raised £2000 for 

Anti-Slavery International including a 

generous cheque from Mike and Ange. 

The Lord Mayor of Exeter, (a Vice 

patron of the Exeter Anti-Slavery 

Group),  was enjoying a glass of Shiraz, 

mouth watering gourmet food and live 

music before being reminded that he 

was due at 4pm  at The Quay, Exeter to 

judge a Veteran Motor Cycle Event in 

the rain! 

This year it will be as in previous years, 

the last Sunday of July, the 27
th 

 from 

2pm to 6pm at The Globe with food 

provided and live music throughout the 

afternoon. Since there is now no 

admission charge the only way we can 

make funds for Anti-Slavery 

International is with the Grand Summer 

Draw which this year has as its 1
st
 Prize 

a £250, 2 night hotel break for 2 people 

This and dozens of other prizes in 

excess of £1,500 in value are to be 

won!  This year Anti-Slavery 

International is 175 years old, ( 14
th
 

April 1839- 14
th
 April 2014), the 

world’s oldest international human 

rights organisation. As regulars know I 

will be calling to sell Draw tickets 

during June and July and would 

welcome anyone else who would like 

to sell these as well. Thank you for 

your support 

 

Graham Martin 

274485 

 

LYMPSTONE 

ENTERTAINMENTS 

 

The Eloquent Guitar series of Concerts 

will come to a closing crescendo when 

David Cottam invites four string 

players to accompany him on stage at 4 

pm Sunday 29th June in Church. 

Music of Vivaldi, Boccherini and 

Garcia will be played by the five 

musicians in a variety of combinations.  

So forget the World Cup, Wimbledon 

and any other distraction to enjoy a 

peaceful Sunday afternoon in the 

renowned acoustic surroundings of the 

Church.  Just £7  and  £1 for children 

under sixth-form age.  Light 

refreshments served after the 

performance. 

Lympstone Entertainments will 

continue to produce professional 

performers providing entertainment in 

the village at minimum cost. 

On Sunday 22nd June come and be part 

of an event the like of which Exeter 

rarely gets to host. At 7.30pm the 

Devon Youth Jazz Orchestra (DYJO) 

alumni Dream Band are throwing open 

the doors at the Barnfield Theatre for 

an extraordinary explosion of joyous 

and vibrant jazz. Don’t miss it! Tickets 

(£10 or £6 concessions) are available 

NOW from The Barnfield Theatre on 

01392 271808 or online: 

www.barnfieldtheatre.org.uk 

  

Brian Mather. 
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A WONDERFUL EXHIBITION 

 

Lympstone Art Exhibition had a very 

successful week with a wide variety of 

Art work available for sale - 

approximately a hundred and twenty 

five Exhibits in total.  

A fair number of  people bought 

paintings and sculptures including 

some wonderful bronze cast figures.  

Some buyers were buyers from 

previous years who recognised the high 

standard of the work and the prices 

which compared favourably to Art 

Gallery prices.  

 We had many compliments about the 

quality of the work exhibited and the 

overall display. Visitors commented 

that it was by far the best Exhibition 

around.  

John Onley judged the Exhibition and 

praised many of the exhibits. He 

awarded the following prizes: Norman 

de la Rue Prize: Winner, to Louise 

Banks, for a painting/collage, "Mrs 

Comber's Dinner Party"; Highly 

commended   to Alfie Beer for his 

Painted Glass "Triptych" and Teresa 

Sauven, for her Painting/Collage 

"Where the Ocean Breaks". The Pat 

Ferguson Memorial Award, (for best 

Abstract) was awarded to Karen 

Mitchell, for her painting, "Cosmic 

Storm". The Alison Leadley-Brown 

Award (for best overall) went to Wyn 

Appleford,  for her painting, 

"Fishermen Working – Polperro" and  

Highly Commended Awards went to 

Mariangela Williams, for her painting 

"Topsham" and to  Sylvia Johnston,  for 

her painting ,"Autumn Lights ". The 

Prize for best 3D Exhibit went to  

Angie Wilkinson for her Bronze 

Horses, "Striding Shires". 

The 2015 Exhibition will run from 

Sunday 24th to Sunday 31st May. 

Anyone who wishes to join the 

Lympstone Art Group or is not a 

member but would like to exhibit next 

year should contact 

judith_carter@hotmail.com  

Judith Carter 

 

LYMPSTONE WI 

 

After the storms and flooding 

experienced over this past spring, it 

seemed particularly appropriate that our 

talk on Wednesday the 4
th
 June should 

be from Graham Nye of the Exmouth 

National Coast Watch Institute.  The 

Station at Exmouth is one of 50 that 

keep watch over sailors, residents and 

tourists alike around the coasts of the 

British Isles.  The NCI, which started in 

1994, is run by volunteers, of whom 

17% are women, and they are always 

keen to welcome more trainee 

watchers. 

 

As well as our usual monthly meetings, 

we have a number of summer activities 

to look forward to.  First will be a tour 

of Cadhay House and Gardens, 
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followed by a cream tea, for members 

and guests on Wednesday the 18
th
 June, 

when we hope that the summer 

sunshine will have re-appeared.  We are 

also looking forward to our Summer 

Supper on the evening of Thursday, 

17
th
 July at the Lympstone Sailing 

Club.   

 

Our next meeting will be held at 2.30 

pm on Wednesday the 2
nd

 July in the 

Committee Room of the Village Hall, 

when we will learn how the police have 

had to adjust their policies and tactics 

for dealing with child protection now 

that Internet grooming has become such 

a threat. 

 

We are happy to welcome anyone who 

thinks she might be interested in 

finding out about the Lympstone WI.  

For more information please phone 

Diana de la Rue on 01395 274099, look 

for us on the village website, or come 

along to our meeting on the 2
nd

 July.   

 

Lindy Newton 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

DISCLAIMER    

This news letter is compiled from 

emails sent to the editor by numerous 

people and very little of the information 

is checked before publishing which is 

done in good faith! 

 

 

Chris Carter 
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LIFE DRAWING CLASSES   

Tutored with an expressive  

approach to drawing and materials  

Venue : Matthews Hall Topsham 

Times: Friday mornings 10am - 12pm 

 Wed evenings  7.45pm - 9.45pm 

Booking required for recurring 

courses -  £70 for 5 weeks (includes 

models’ fees and some materials) 

Email: louisealive@outlook.com  

or phone 01395 223048 or see Louise 

at Clays, The Strand, Lympstone 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

LOVELY VILLA IN ISTRIA, 

Croatia.  3 bedrooms, 2 bathrooms 

and pool.  Fly Stanstead to Pula or 

Bristol to Venice.  Some school 

holiday dates still available.  £400 

per week.  If interested  Contact 

jan@petehardy.co.uk 
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FRENCH HOLIDAY LET, Vendee: overlooking  golf course and only 10 mins 

drive from superb beach. 3 bedrooms, 2 bathrooms, communal swimming pool 

and tennis courts. From just £350 per week. Tel 01395 272032 or email: 

annhurley1@sky.com 

 

 

 

 
CYGNET COTTAGE - Quiet self-catering cottage just yards from the 

foreshore. Sleeps 3/4. From £70 per night. Visit www.cygnetcottage.net, 

or ring Demelza on (01395) 272243. 

 

 

 

 
1 WEEK IN CARNFORTH (gateway to the Lake District) 4-11 October at 4 

star Pine Lakes resort staying in a log cabin to sleep 6 £550 (cheaper than 

booking.com) If interested email jan@petehardy.co.uk 
 

 

 

 

The HeadShed Barbers 
Former employees of Head Masters 

Discounts for Military, Emergency Services and Senior Citizens 

Sun Capsule now available 

Come and find us at  6 Victoria Road, Exmouth 

(opposite Exmouth Cycles, next door to the Grapevine pub) 

We look forward to welcoming new and loyal customers at our new location! 

 

 

 

 

mailto:annhurley1@sky.com
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EXE-GAS     

Plumbing & Heating 

Boiler breakdown & service 

New installations 

Fires & cookers fitted & serviced 

LPG systems 

Plumbing 

Home.   01392 877345 

Mobile.  0787 1621157 

Qualified Bookkeeper 
available for bookkeeping 

work, year end accounts, 

self assessment, VAT 

returns. Tel 01395 263280 
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LUSH HAIR STUDIO Our opening times are Tuesday to Friday 9 to 5 and 

Saturday 9 to 4. Walk Ins welcome. For an appointment call 01395 274089 

 

 

PROPERTY MAINTENANCE – James Waddell Interior & Exterior, 

Carpentry, Flooring, Fencing & Gates, Plumbing, Decking, Bathrooms & 

Kitchens, General Repairs. Free advice & Estimates. 01395 263496 

 

 

COUNSELLING THERAPY Jenni Gates MA, Adv Dip Couns, MBACP. 

07565 288004  Email jennigatestherapy@gmail.com. 

 www.jennigatestherapy.co.uk 

 

 

ZUMBA FITNESS  -  LYMPSTONE  YOUTH HUT 

 Every Wed 9.20–10.20am   -   £4.50. 

Great fun, great benefits!   All levels welcome. Just come along or 

Contact Susan on 07583 242719. 

 

mailto:jennigatestherapy@gmail.com
http://www.jennigatestherapy.co.uk/
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CARNIVAL HOUSE FANCY 

DRESS  5 Exeter Rd, Exmouth EX8 

1PN    Phone 01395 224664 

 

PRISTINE CLEAN - Domestic 

ironing and cleaning services. Local 

lady.  Call Niki - 01395 740727 

 

FOOT HEALTH PRACTITIONER - 

Lindsey Waddell MAFHP. Nail Cutting 

and Treatment of Corns, Callus and 

Verrucas. Home Visits. 01395 263496  

 

 

 

Adverts cost 60p a line or £12 to £15 a 

box or ££90 a page (with reductions on 

runs).

 

DOG GROOMING 

 

Kind & Qualified Groomer. 

Commissions for PET 

PORTRAITS  

in pastel also undertaken.  

Make Superb Presents.   

(Examples of work can be viewed).  

Tracey Crompton, Greenways,  

Courtlands Lane, Lympstone. 

Tel: 01395 272815 /07973 986 268. 

 

IAN L MOIR 

 

PROPERTY MAINTENANCE 

Painting, decorating, pressure washing, 

window and gutter cleaning, fencing, 

decking and much more.  All jobs to 

keep your property in tip top condition. 

I am Lympstone based and offer free 

no obligation quotes. 

Contact Ian on (home) 01395 263 716     

Mobile 07702 804537  

 

SUMMER HOLIDAY 
 

Why go abroad when one of 

Cornwall’s finest surfing beaches 

is under 2 hours away! 

Static home close to Polzeath beach, 

2 bedrooms (1 double, I twin) 

Mains H & C 

Shower room with flush toilet 

Fridge, gas cooker,. Colour TV/DVD. 

For further details call 01626 333539 
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Peter J Acca 

Carpenter/Joiner 

Specialist PVCu  

Window Repairs 

Replacement double glazed sealed 

units 

01395 489791 

07801365097 

Let me make your old windows 

like new 

 

 

CLOCK REPAIRS 

 

Terence  C. Matthews - Horologist 

Westminster Chimes 

Wall Clocks 

Grandfather / Grandmother Clocks 

Dial Clocks 

Long Case Clocks 

Carriage Clocks 

Free estimates and house visits 

Tel: 01395 273563 

 

Find some winter sunshine! 

Comfy casa near the Costa Blanca, 

Spain  
 

Peaceful, two-bedroomed home. Roof 

terrace, gorgeous views, communal 

pool and tennis. Beaches, cycling, golf, 

hiking and more. Suits all ages. 

Flights from Exeter & Bristol 
 

Lympstone residents 15% discount 

Tel: 07986 607610  

www.algorfaholiday.com                                                            

 
FOOD WITH FLAIR CATERING 
 

Small and Large Events - 

Menus to Suit your Budget 

Telephone Shirley or Michael 

on 265147 or see our Website 

www.foodwithflair.co.uk 

 

 

ELECTRICIAN  

Specialising in domestic work; 

happy to do small jobs. 

 

Call Simon on: 07985 963075 

 

 

http://www.algorfaholiday.com/
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____________________________________________ 

DustAway 
 

 

All Work and no play, we are here to help 

  Friendly Efficient Cleaning Service 

Lympstone Based 

Weekly, fortnightly, monthly 

One off cleans ie moving house, holiday lets, 

End of tenancy cleans, just redecorated or a spring clean 

We also offer an ironing service 

 

All materials supplied. Fully insured  

       

Please call     Tracey  07727168817   or     Jill  07818484864 

www.dustaway-cleaning.co.uk 
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SMALL ADS 
____________________________________________________________

 

LYMPSTONE GREETING  

CARDS AND POSTCARDS 

Scenic photographs of your village 

- from the harbour, boats and 

washing-lines.....to sunsets and 

Lympstone Life!  Available from 

Post Office or Frances Longhurst 

263495 

 

PREGNANT? Experience the 

magic of birth: release fear and 

tension, remain conscious, deeply 

relaxed, in control.  Hypnobirthing 

antenatal classes: for more info 

phone 01392 412767 or see 

libbyclaphamhypnotherapy.co.uk 

 

PICTURE FRAMING. For all 

your framing requirements; also 

frame restoration & chair caning. 

 Caro Ambridge 01392 877460, 

Topsham. 

 

DAWN 'TIL DUSK 

Creative Gardening service Routine 

maintenance, Designs & Creates. 

0786 6566 883      

dawnc@live.co.uk  

 

SIMON QUICK THE LOG MAN 
For all your log, coal, kindling &  

gas supplies Tel 01395 267490   

 

PIANO with a VIEW Lessons for 

all ages, beginners and improvers, 

"purely for pleasure" and ABRSM 

exams to Grade 8. Theory to Grade 

5. Tel: Judy Joss (BA Mus, Dip Ed) 

on 222749  

 

MATHS TUITION  
Experienced tutor available to teach 

primary to GCSE level maths.  

Reasonable rates  Tel: Jane Moffatt 

on 279952     

 

SCIENCE TUTOR Qualified 

teacher available for GCSE and A 

level science tuition.  Karen on 

07807474183 or email 

karentrice36@yahoo.com   

 

 

 

ACCOMMODATION  

 

WITHALL'S HOUSE BED AND 

BREAKFAST. A modern and 

spacious home close to the heart of 

the village. Ample parking and 

flexible accommodation.  Call Pete 

and Jan Hardy on 01395 270157 Or 

visit 

www.lympstonebedandbreakfast.co

.uk    
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  JUNE 

3 Scout AGM 

4 WI 

4 Probus 

6 & 8 Look Out Garden open 

11 Lympstone Folk at the Globe 

12 Annual cricket match 

13 Nick Bowles MP visiting  

14 Cricket St Peters 

15 Cream Tea  at Four Winds 

18 WI Cadhay House visit 

20 Mobile Library 

22 Devon Youth  Jazz Orchestra 

24Beach  Management Exhibition 

29 Concert in church 

30 Deadline for booking pannier 

Market space  for Furry Dance 

JULY 

2 WI Meeting 

6 Church BBQ 

8 Garden Club 

9 Lympstone Folk at Globe  

13 Sea Sunday 

17 WI Summer Supper 

18 Mobile Library 

27 Sherry Morning 

 

 

 


